September 17, 2013

Marilyn Bittenbender Colliers International 805 New Hampshire Suite C Lawrence, KS 66044

Dear Marilyn:

This letter is to confirm the conversation you and I had on the phone over the noon hour on Tuesday September 10, 2013. When I returned your call a bit later I learned that you wanted to visit about my experience of having owned and operated Stone Creek Restaurant, which was located next door to Lawrence Funeral Chapel over the last several years.

During that conversation you asked if I had ever had any complaints about being located next to the chapel and crematory. I said that for the most part they had been a very compatible neighbor, although I did mention that on a few occasions when they would conduct a service that attracted a large number of guests, those guests would sometimes park in the restaurant parking lot.

You then asked specifically if I had ever had any complaints about odor or smoke, or any other issues or concerns about the crematory. I said no, that I had not personally ever experienced any negative issues and to my knowledge there had never been any complaints from any of my restaurant patrons. Stone Creek had a large outdoor dining area, and I do not believe that anyone ever experienced any issues or concerns as a result of having a crematory next door.

The summary of my experience over a period of several years is that other than their occasional parking overflow, they were very compatible neighbors and I did not have any concerns about owning and operating a restaurant with outdoor dining next door to them.

I believe this is an accurate reflection of our conversation. I hope this is helpful information.

Best Regards,

David Clemente





Kathleen Sebelius, Governor Roderick L. Bremby, Secretary

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND ENVIRONMENT

www.kdheks.gov

Division of Environment

AIR PERMIT SECTION RESPONSE

Source Name:

Lawrence Funeral Chapel

Source Location:

3821 W. 6th Street

Lawrence, Kansas 66049

Mailing Address:

Lawrence Funeral Chapel c/o: Hutton Monuments 201 S.W. Topeka Blvd. Topeka, Kansas 66603 Attn: Mr. Chris Hutton

Contact Person:

Chris Hutton, Owner

Telephone: (785) 841-3822

This document is based on information provided by the owner or operator of the subject air emission source. The emission unit or stationary source is required to be operated in compliance with all applicable requirements of the Kansas Air Quality Act and the Federal Clean Air Act, and all applicable regulations promulgated under the Kansas Air Quality Act and the Federal Clean Air Act.

Subject

Lawrence Funeral Chapel intends to install a crematorium at its place of business in Lawrence, Kansas. Department policy on crematoriums used for the disposal or volume reduction of human remains states that these units do not meet the definition of, and are not classified as incinerators. Therefore, no air construction or operating permit(s) is required.

DIVISION OF ENVIRONMENT

Bureau of Air & Radiation

Air Permitting Section

CURTIS STATE OFFICE BUILDING, 1000 SW JACKSON ST., STE. 310, TOPEKA, KS 66612-1366

Voice 785-296-1570 Fax 785-291-3953

Air Emission Unit Technical Specifications

The proposed crematorium is to consist of one (1) Crematory Manufactured Therm-Tec, SQC 300 model, or equivalent for cremation of human remains.

All relevant applicable regulations remain in effect. These regulations may include:

K.A.R. 28-19-650 limits the opacity of visible air emissions from any emission unit in Kansas.

This document does not relieve the owner or operator of the obligation to obtain other approvals, permits, licenses, or documents of sanction which may be required by this or other federal, state, or local government agencies.

Permit Engineer

Sergio Guerra

Engineering Associate II Air Permitting Section

Sergio Guerra

Date Signed

SG:saw

c: NEDO

c: FC Industries 13508 Oak St. Kansas City, MO 64145